
 

 

  

 

 

May 22, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515  

  
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 
I am requesting funding for the Patrick A. Lucero Public Library Renovation and Expansion 

Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Pueblo City-

County Library District, located at 100 E. Abriendo Avenue, Pueblo, CO 81004.   

 

Funding would be used to renovate and expand the existing library to better serve the Eastside 

community in Pueblo. The project is a responsible use of taxpayer funds since the expansion will 

help the library accommodate their high volume of visitors and allow them to serve more of the 

Eastside community with their comprehensive programming. The project has a Federal nexus 

because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

__________________________ 

Jeff Hurd 

Member of Congress  


